
September & October - 2019

Dear Praying Friends,

It has been an amazing two months!  We were tested in ways we have not 
been tested before and we were able to see God work and provide.  It is great 
to be in the center of God’s will.  September 1st we left on a six week long 
group of meetings taking us from North Carolina, Kansas, New Mexico, 
Arizona, and California. We traveled over 7,000 miles, visited sixteen different 
churches, and attended three Missions Conferences. We made many new 
friends and were able to get reacquainted with several from the past. We praise 
God for His protection and blessing during the long trip! 

We were able to use our 6x12 converted cargo trailer for our trip to California.  
It has a bunk bed for the kids, a full-size bed for my wife and me, and a kitchen 
in the back.  We spent sixteen nights camping at state and national parks 
around the southern United States.  The van worked very well and we had only 
one issue while towing the trailer but God provided!

I will be the first to say that there were challenging times the last two months; 
times when you did not know what God was going to do, times when things did 
not make sense, and times when you just need to see God work.  There were 
several times when God provided a place for us to stay, one for almost a week, 
at no cost. There was also the issue with the van.  The best I could determine 
was that we might have a leak in the power steering system.  We did not have 
the money to repair or replace it and I did not have any of the tools I would 
need to do it myself.  The only thing we could do was topping off the fluid and 
we prayed as a family that God would take care of the van.  He did, and we 
have not had another issue with it since.  

We are so thankful for the churches that have partnered with us in reaching 
Enumclaw, Washington, for Christ.  We have heard from two more churches and are now at 6% of our needed 
support.  Our prayer is to be at 10% by the end of the year.  We would appreciate your prayers toward that 
end.
We praise the Lord for:
His protection and blessings as we travel
Two new supporting churches 
New friends, the Edsel family

We are praying for:
God to work in hearts in our November meetings
New meetings to be scheduled for next year
No additional problems with the van

Family Fun!
  We had the privilege to 
spend a few days with our 
friends, Mike and Sue Smith.  
Mike Smith married us over 
nine years ago.  They are now  
church planters to the people 
of Rimrock, AZ.  They were 
happy to show us some of the 
many beautiful places in 
Arizona.  Please keep the 
Smiths and Faith Baptist 
Church in your prayers.
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